

October 19, 2022

## Dear Pastors, Churches and praying friends,

The months of September and October have been very busy months for us for which we are very grateful. We have had meetings in the states of Illinois, Virginia, Maryland, North Carolina, and Georgia. God blessed these meetings, and many of the churches were able to increase in their faith promise missions giving. We also had five churches partner with us bringing our promised support to about 75% for which we praise the Lord.

The month of October also holds my spiritual birthday. I got saved October 13, 2013, when I was eighteen years old. It was hands down the greatest day of my life. I am so thankful that He not only saved me and changed me, but also has entrusted me to be in His gospel ministry. I am so thankful for God's calling into missions, just as He called Paul and Barnabas into in Acts 13:2. I am so thankful not only for the fact that He saved me, changed me, and called me, but also for His daily blessings that He loads me with (Ps 68:19). I am so thankful for my family, my Pastor, and my home church that God has blessed me with.

Lastly, I just wanted to share a few prayer requests. Our oldest son, Charles, was having difficulty with his iron levels, but they are getting better. His iron level was a 7, and it is now at a 23, which is a huge improvement. However, his iron needs to be at a minimum of 50; so we would like to ask that you would join us in prayer for him. We would also like to ask that you would join us in prayer for the remainder of the meetings we have left for this year. We would like to pray for safety and God's hand upon us as we serve Him. We are also booking the beginning half of next year and would ask that you would join us in prayer that God would fill up the schedule. Our last prayer request is that God would burden the hearts of the churches that we have been to that currently do not support us, as well as the churches we will be going to, with the souls of the Guatemalan people and their need for the gospel of Christ.

I want to thank each one of you that have partnered with us. We could not do what we do without you.

In the Service of King Jesus,

Thomas K. Hector, Jr. Psalms 126:5-6